
Town of Northumberland 

February 10, 2022 

PUBLIC HEARING 

 

 

 

 

Supervisor Willard Peck called the Public Hearing to order @ 8:00 AM.  Those attending included 

Supervisor Willard Peck; Councilman Paul Bolesh; Councilman John DeLisle: Councilman George 

Hodgson and Councilwoman Patricia Bryant.  Also attending was Clerk Denise Murphy; Town Attorney 

Dave Brennan and Building Inspector Michael Terry.   

 

The purpose of the Public Hearing was to receive the public’s comments on proposed Local Law #1 of 

the year 2022 – A Local Law for Flood Damage Prevention as authorized by the New York State 

Constitution, Article IX, Section 2, and Environmental Conservation Law, Article 36.  Town Attorney Dave 

Brennan stated that the Town of Northumberland has had a Local Law for Flood Damage Prevention, 

but it had to be updated to reflect the changes in Building Codes.  Without an updated Local Law, 

property owners would not be able to obtain Flood Insurance. 

 

There were no comments from the Public. 

 

Councilman George Hodgson made a motion @ 8:05 AM to adjourn the Public Hearing.  Councilman 

John DeLisle seconded the motion.  All in favor, motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Denise Murphy 

Town Clerk 


